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TOWN OF COUNTY LINE
Regular Meeting

December 9, 2019

Call to order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council
at 7:00 pm on December 9, 2019 in the Town Hall. The invocation
was given by Myrtle VanKleeck. The Pledge of Allegiance was
recited by all.

Roll call

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor
Arthur Self, councilor’s Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, Brenda
Lowe, John King and Steve Brewer.

Approval of Minutes and Financials

The Minutes from the November regular meeting were read. Brenda
Lowe made the motion to accept them with corrections. Seconded by
Eugene Kiley. Motion carried.

The Financials for November were given. Steve Brewer made the
motion to accept them as given. John King seconded. Motion carried.

Old Business

1. Steve Brewer reported in November that these lights were out: # 65 & #
13 on County Line Rd. # 30 & # 54 on Smith Mill Rd. #45 on Cobb
Brazeel Rd The Clerk contacted APCO. Steve noted that he will check the
lights again.

2. Mayor Self reported on our FEMA grant application for the Safe
Room/Multipurpose Bldg. has been submitted to the Alabama Emergency



Management Authority for review and will be reviewed by FEMA later
this month.

3. Mayor Self noted that County Line and Blount County had been added

to the ALAWEST vs. Mulvehill, because they were in the lawsuit to close

Reid Road. Update on this issue is that our lawyer will filed a motion with
the court to dismiss the Town of County Line from this lawsuit.

4. The Donation to Dallas-Selfville Volunteer Fire Dept. was delivered on
Monday, December 2, 2019 at their regular meeting.

New Business

1. Mayor Self shared news on a lawsuit about the Rebuild Alaabama Act.
This lawsuit delays the distribution of funds when collected.

2. Blount County District 4 Commissioner Nick Washburn spoke to us
noting that he was running for re-election. He also took questions from
everyone and explained he journey to this point.

3. Commissioner Washburn also asked the Town for a map with town
limits marked on each street. He wanted to make sure that he is taking
care of all that he should.

4. Candidate for Blount County Commissioner District 4, Daniel Gilliland
spoke to us. He shared his qualification and answered questions for
everyone.

5. Mayor and Council agreed to delay our regular meeting date for
January 2020, for one day! It was re-scheduled for January 14, 2020.

6. Mayor Self read an Ordinance to adopt the Blount County Subdivision
Regulations. Steve Brewer made a motion to consider this ordinance on
the first reading. Eugene seconded. Motion was unanimous. Steve
Brewer made a motion to accept it as read. Brenda Lowe seconded.
Motion was unanimous.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck and seconded by
John King. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk



